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Dear Sir,

I am writing to you as a resident of Sutton-In-Craven, a small, rural village close to Glusburn and Cross Hills, and as such I am one of your constituents. 

Sutton-In-Craven is facing a crisis; its identity as a rural village is under direct and imminent threat. Greenfield land in the very heart of the village, known locally as Thompson's Field, has recently been sold and plans for the proposed development of the site for the building of domestic homes have been submitted to Craven District council.

Craven District Council has previously placed planning and development restrictions on this land. It has commissioned an independent survey which found that this field in question is within a 3km radius of protected habitat (nearby moorland) and development of this site could potentially have detrimental effects on the flora and fauna of the nearby protected habitat. Craven District Council has given this land Zone 3 flood designation, which means there should be no development allowed on this land due to the high risk of flooding. The land is known to flood regularly and to cause flooding of adjacent land, not just in severe weather conditions.  Craven District Council has also placed a Red restriction on this land, meaning that development should not be permitted under any circumstances due to its high importance as a green field site which provides a green wedge between developments.   It is protected by saved policy BE3 of the Adopted Local Plan.
Craven District Council has recently published a Parish Profile leaflet, which sets out to describe the key features of Sutton-In-Craven, and this document states that the green field sites in the village are an important, integral part of the village identity. 

Sutton-In-Craven Parish Council conducted a detailed village housing survey in 2011. This survey clearly puts a strong case for retaining Thompson's Field as a green field.  Local residents regard it as an extremely important feature within the village.  It also makes clear that this village has had more than its fair share of development in recent years and the current housing need for the village is more than adequately met by these recent developments.  Further development is not needed at this time.  Furthermore, the housing survey makes it quite clear that should further housing be required, the type of homes that would be required would be one and two bedroom dwellings.  The developer who recently submitted plans has made it clear that the majority of dwellings that would be built should planning go ahead would be three, four, and five bedroom homes.  In other words, they would not meet local need even if there were a need for more homes in the village at this time.  The survey also indicated that should development be needed in the future, there are brown field sites that should be used before any consideration is given to the development of green field sites.

On Friday 6th January 2012 the Parish Council held a meeting in the village hall to discuss the proposed application. It was very well attended.  All those who attended were opposed to development of this green field land in the village. 

The "spirit" of the Localism Bill is intended to empower local people and to help them determine the outcome of planning decisions to best meet the need of local residents.

I am aware that you may not be able to become involved with individual cases of planning, but I write to you now to ask you to support the wider issue of the village of Sutton-In-Craven in its attempt to preserve its rural village identity. 

Yours faithfully
